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Date:   December 31, 2024 
 
Subject:  Part D Drug Management Program – Approval of Corrected Second Notice 

 

On November 18, 2024, CMS released the memorandum, “Contract Year 2025 Part D Drug 
Management Program Guidance” and published updated Drug Management Program (DMP) 
standardized beneficiary notices. We subsequently identified an error in an instruction to Part D 
sponsors in the Second Notice, which did not incorporate a regulatory change effective January 
1, 2025 related to the timeframe for requesting a redetermination under 42 CFR § 423.582. 

CMS has corrected the instruction, and the corrected Second Notice was approved by the Office 
of Management and Budget on December 27, 2024. The corrected notice is available on the 
Improving Drug Utilization Review Controls in Part D webpage 
(https://www.cms.gov/medicare/coverage/prescription-drug-coverage-contracting/improving-
drug-utilization-review-controls-part-d). 

Questions about DMP notices may be submitted to PartD_OM@cms.hhs.gov. 
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